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The first European settlers to the region ar-

rived in the early 1830s, enticed by rich farm-
land and the promise of a better life. Originally 
known as Babcock’s Grove, the Village of 
Lombard was officially incorporated in 1869 
and named in honor of Josia Lewis Lombard, 
a Chicago banker and real estate developer. 

Among the early pioneers to the region 
were Sheldon and Harriet Peck. Sheldon was 
a folk artist of some renown, but he and Har-
riet also are remembered for their vigorous ac-
tivism in support of women’s rights, public 
education, temperance, and most importantly, 
the anti-slavery movement. The Pecks made 
their home a stop on the Underground Rail-
road and assisted numerous runaway slaves 
on their journey to freedom. To commemorate 
their courage, the Peck homestead was in-
ducted in August of 2011 into the National 
Park-sponsored ‘Network to Freedom’ pro-
gram. 

The women’s suffrage movement also en-
joyed one of its earliest triumphs thanks to the 
inspired advocacy of a Lombard attorney. 
Ellen Martin successfully argued that the Lom-
bard town charter gave women the right to 
vote, as it conferred voter status on any resi-
dent of Lombard who had reached the age of 
majority. On April 6, 1891, Ellen Martin cast 
the first vote by a woman in our state, nearly 
30 years before the enactment of the 20th 
Amendment to the United States Constitution. 

I believe the original settlers of Lombard 
would be deeply proud of the village they es-
tablished and its distinguished history. Madam 
Speaker, I want to recognize this profoundly 
American story of courage, determination, and 
good works, and to acknowledge the vibrant 
history and future of the Village of Lombard. 

f 

HONORING KATHERINE RAPP, NA-
TIONAL JUNIOR MISS AGRI-
CULTURE USA 

HON. DANIEL MEUSER 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 9, 2019 

Mr. MEUSER. Madam Speaker, it is with 
great respect and excitement that I rise today 
to honor Katherine Rapp of Paxinos, Pennsyl-
vania. Katherine is this year’s National Junior 
Miss Agriculture USA. 

Katherine is an exceptional young woman 
who is incredibly engaged in her community. 
This Fall, she will attend Danville Area High 
School and participate in Future Farmers of 
America and the National Honor Society. At 
her young age, she has already won Grand 
and Reserve market hogs at the Bloomsburg 
Fair and was Grand Champion Market Steer 
at the Montour-Delong Fair. Given her passion 
for agriculture, she chose to participate in this 
year’s Miss Agriculture USA competition. I can 
think of nobody better to promote American 
agriculture, and our strong Pennsylvania farms 
and dairies than Katherine. 

I ask my colleagues to join me in com-
mending Katherine on her commitment to agri-
culture. On behalf of the citizens of Pennsylva-
nia’s Ninth Congressional District, and the 
U.S. House of Representatives, I congratulate 
Katherine on her crown and wish her the best 
in this and all her future endeavors. 

IN RECOGNITION OF THE VOLUN-
TEERS OF THE SHELTER ASSO-
CIATION OF WASHTENAW COUN-
TY FOR THEIR EXEMPLARY 
SERVICE 

HON. DEBBIE DINGELL 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 9, 2019 

Mrs. DINGELL. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize the Shelter Association of 
Washtenaw County for receiving Governor 
Gretchen Whitmer’s Outstanding Volunteer Or-
ganization Award. The association’s tremen-
dous dedication to ending homelessness has 
made a meaningful impact in the Washtenaw 
County community and makes them a deserv-
ing recipient of this honor. 

Since 1982, the Shelter Association of 
Washtenaw County has supported individuals 
struggling with homelessness in the commu-
nity. The association provides a variety of 
services to a diverse group of people experi-
encing homelessness that are designed to re-
turn their sense of hope and dignity. Thanks to 
the compassionate service of the association, 
people are given a renewed sense of stability 
through consistent access to food, shelter, 
medical care, and other programs that help 
them learn how to succeed independently. 

The volunteers of the Shelter Association of 
Washtenaw County have made a meaningful 
difference in Washtenaw County. Through 
their efforts, they have become the primary 
provider of services and emergency shelter in 
the community, and their ceaseless efforts 
continue to make a positive impact in the lives 
they touch—evident in their new Art Break 
Studio that has fostered a safe, creative, and 
welcoming space that has allowed many to re-
duce their anxiety and build a greater sense of 
self-esteem. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join 
me in congratulating the Shelter Association of 
Washtenaw County for their exceptional ef-
forts. Their lasting impact on the Washtenaw 
County community is worthy of commendation. 

f 

RECOGNIZING LUCIO ‘‘CHIO’’ 
GONZALES AND BUTTER TORRES 
GONZALES 

HON. TJ COX 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 9, 2019 

Mr. COX of California. Madam Speaker, I 
rise today to recognize the leadership of Lucio 
‘‘Chio’’ Gonzales and Butter Torres Gonzales. 
Together, this couple has dedicated over 60 
years of community and public service to the 
city of Delano, California and the Central Val-
ley. 

A native of Blythe, California, Mr. Gonzales 
settled in the Central Valley in the 1950s after 
spending his early years working as a migrant 
farmworker in the region’s rich agricultural 
fields. Mr. and Mrs. Gonzales met in the his-
toric farmworker community of Delano and 
were married on November 24, 1956. The 
couple took over ownership and operation of 

the People’s Market in 1969, and the two 
worked together side by side managing the 
grocery store in Delano for 40 years. 

Mr. and Mrs. Gonzales formed a strong 
bond over the years with the Filipino Commu-
nity of Delano. The two have served as advo-
cates and allies for the inclusion and rep-
resentation of Filipinos in Delano civic life. 
They played an instrumental role in electing 
Leonard T. Velasco to the Delano City Council 
in 1972, the first Filipino American to serve on 
the elected body. 

Mr. and Mrs. Gonzales have also worked to 
ensure the success of Delano’s Philippine 
Weekend community celebration for the last 
45 years. They have helped build the event 
from a small community gathering all those 
years ago, to a large month-long festival that 
draws thousands of visitors from across the 
country. It is fitting that Mr. and Mrs. Gonzales 
are being honored by the community with the 
2019 Mabuhay Award. 

Madam Speaker, I urge my colleagues to 
join me in recognizing Lucio ‘‘Chio’’ Gonzales 
and Butter Torres Gonzales for their dedica-
tion and service to the Filipino Community of 
Delano, the city of Delano, and the Central 
Valley. 

f 

HONORING CLARENCE ‘‘BUD’’ 
RANDALL’S 100TH BIRTHDAY 

HON. JOHN KATKO 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 9, 2019 

Mr. KATKO. Madam Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the life and service of Clarence ‘‘Bud’’ 
Randall as he celebrates his 100th birthday. 
Throughout his life, Mr. Randall has dem-
onstrated exemplary patriotism through his 
service in World War II, and longstanding de-
votion to his family and friends. 

Serving as a Staff Sergeant in the Army’s 
373rd Engineers Unit during War II, Mr. Ran-
dall supported efforts in Germany, France, 
Belgium, and England. During the war, Mr. 
Randall worked with his unit of engineers to 
ensure the safety of his fellow soldiers by 
clearing mines and constructing floating docks 
used in Normandy. Notably, at the war’s end, 
Mr. Randall and his unit were among the first 
service members to enter Nazi concentration 
camps and liberate those held captive. 

After completion of his military service, Mr. 
Randall returned home to earn a bachelor’s 
degree in accounting from Robert Morris Uni-
versity. In 1969, Mr. Randall moved with his 
wife and six children to Canton, New York, 
where he then accepted a job as the Vice 
President of Business Affairs for St. Lawrence 
University. Mr. Randall held this position for 16 
years before retiring from the University. 
Today, Mr. Randall remains active, continuing 
to prepare taxes for clients as an enrolled 
agent. 

Madam Speaker, I ask that my colleagues 
in the House join me in honoring the life and 
service of Mr. Clarence ‘‘Bud’’ Randall. Mr. 
Randall’s life has been one marked by admi-
rable devotion to his family, friends, and coun-
try. 
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BOHME FOUNDERS—SMALL BUSI-

NESS PERSONS OF THE YEAR IN 
UTAH 2019 

HON. BEN McADAMS 
OF UTAH 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 9, 2019 

Mr. MCADAMS. Madam Speaker, two sis-
ters who immigrated from Argentina to Utah 
as children turned hard work and a dream into 
a remarkable business success story in just 
12 years. 

In 2007, Vivien and Fernanda Bohme first 
opened in a temporary space in Fashion Place 
Mall, to sell their clothing during the approach-
ing holiday season. Their fashion hit turned 
out to be what they dubbed ‘‘sexy, modest’’ 
denims and tees. After a strong start, they 
opened a permanent store in Orem’s Univer-
sity Mall, just ahead of what became the Great 
Recession. Like many small businesses, they 
struggled, but they persevered. 

Next, they started a location in Salt Lake 
City’s Gateway Mall, which they remodeled 
themselves to save money. Vivien stopped 
work one night to go to the hospital and de-
liver her baby, but soon returned to finish the 
space. Profits were used to pay off debt and 
expand into new areas. ‘‘Bootstrap was our 
middle name,’’ Vivien told a local news re-
porter. 

Their entrepreneurial success earned them 
a mention in Inc. magazine’s list of 5,000 fast-
est-growing companies. They now operate 16 
stores in five states and are known for making 
themselves available to their 225 employees 
at all levels. 

Every Bohme employee is given three paid 
days off to volunteer at a charity of their 
choice. In 2018, the company experienced 
record profits and revenue growth. 

Last May, during National Small Business 
Week the U.S. Small Business Administration 
honored Vivien and Fernanda jointly as ‘‘Utah 
Small Business Person of the Year.’’ Their in-
spiring story is one example of how Utah’s 
economy and our communities thrive thanks to 
the drive, determination and dedication shown 
by diverse individuals willing to chase their 
dreams here in America. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF THE 100TH 
BIRTHDAY OF HAZEL JACOBS 

HON. WILLIAM R. KEATING 
OF MASSACHUSETTS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 9, 2019 

Mr. KEATING. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
in recognition of Hazel Jacobs, a resident of 
Pocasset, Massachusetts, who turned 100 
years young on July 27, 2019. 

Hazel was born in Sulphur, Louisiana. In her 
early twenties she was inspired to join the war 
effort during World War II, becoming a mem-
ber of the Woman’s Army Corps. Hazel contin-
ued her service in the Pentagon, coding and 
deciphering transcontinental messages in the 
Classified Message Center. It was during her 
time at the Pentagon that Hazel attended a 
dinner party with a friend—a dinner party that 
turned out to be a setup. Hazel’s friend intro-
duced her to a soldier named Sal David 
‘‘Jake’’ Jacobs. The two hit it off that evening, 

but they both were soon discharged and went 
their separate ways. 

After some years apart, Hazel went to visit 
a friend in Boston, and none other than Sal 
Jacobs was waiting for her on the platform. 
Together again, Hazel and Sal married, lived 
in Boston, and had two sons, Allen and Rob-
ert. When Sal sadly passed away in 1966, 
Hazel returned to her life in public service. 
She worked for the City of Boston for several 
years, continuing her devotion to her family 
and community. 

Today, Hazel lives in Pocasset, where she 
enjoys her lifelong artistic hobby of needle-
point and spending cherished time with Allen, 
Robert, and their families. 

Madam Speaker, I am proud to honor Hazel 
Jacobs on this joyous occasion of her 100th 
birthday. I ask that my colleagues join me in 
wishing her many more years of health and 
happiness. 

f 

MARK DALLAS—AMERICAN POLICE 
HALL OF FAME OFFICER OF THE 
YEAR 

HON. ADAM KINZINGER 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 9, 2019 

Mr. KINZINGER. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to honor an American hero and good 
friend, Officer Mark Dallas, for being named 
the National Officer of the Year by the Amer-
ican Police Hall of Fame and Museum. 

On the morning of Wednesday, May 16, 
2018, a student open fired inside Dixon High 
School. Without hesitation, Officer Dallas 
chased down the gunman and returned fire. 
He disarmed the shooter and took him into 
custody. Officer Dallas’ selflessness and pro-
fessionalism saved the lives of hundreds of 
students and staff, including his own son. 

On August 11, 2019, Officer Dallas will re-
ceive this award given to those who protect 
the thin blue line. Congratulations to Officer 
Mark Dallas on receiving this momentous 
award and being enshrined with the other men 
and women who have devoted their lives to 
protect the people of the United States. It is 
my great honor to once again recognize his 
actions in the House of Representatives. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF THE DEDI-
CATED SERVICE OF BASF TO 
THE MICHIGAN COMMUNITY 

HON. DEBBIE DINGELL 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 9, 2019 

Mrs. DINGELL. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize BASF for receiving Gov-
ernor Gretchen Whitmer’s Corporate and 
Small Business Community Leader Award. 
BASF’s commitment to the community and the 
state of Michigan makes them an excellent re-
cipient of this great honor. 

Since its establishment, BASF has striven to 
create a sustainable future. Their innovative 
work in chemistry not only rises to meet to-
day’s most pressing challenges, but also si-
multaneously promotes environmental protec-
tion and social responsibility. In 1969, BASF 

became a part of the Michigan community, 
opening a site in Wyandotte, Michigan. The 
corporation has been a dedicated and chari-
table member of the community ever since. 

BASF continues to pursue a brighter future 
by investing in the future leaders of Michigan: 
our children. BASF employees volunteer at the 
BASF Kid’s Lab, a program that aims to in-
spire children’s interest in chemistry by bring-
ing hands-on service and demonstrations to 
classrooms and science centers throughout 
southeast Michigan. The program is an inter-
active, fun, and free education program de-
signed to expose young children to the mar-
vels of chemistry through simple and safe ex-
periments. Each demonstration exhibits how 
chemistry can benefit the environment and 
lead to a brighter future for all. These gen-
erous efforts clearly reflect BASF’s commit-
ment to investing in the next generation and 
exemplify their tremendous service to Michi-
gan. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join 
me in congratulating BASF for their excep-
tional work. Their lasting impact on the Michi-
gan community is worthy of commendation. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO DR. HUGHES MELTON 

HON. H. MORGAN GRIFFITH 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, August 9, 2019 

Mr. GRIFFITH. Madam Speaker, I pay trib-
ute to Dr. Hughes Melton of Bristol, Virginia, a 
military veteran, public servant, and compas-
sionate physician who most recently was 
Commissioner of the Virginia Department of 
Behavioral Health and Developmental Serv-
ices. Dr. Melton passed away on August 2, 
2019, at the age of 52 following a car wreck. 

Dr. Melton was born in Florida but made 
Virginia his home. After studying at Wash-
ington and Lee University and the University 
of Virginia School of Medicine, he served in 
the United States Army. Following his time in 
the service, he opened a practice in Lebanon, 
Russell County. There, he focused intently on 
the needs of his rural community and devel-
oped a specialty for treating addiction. His 
medical skill and care for his patients earned 
him recognition by the American Academy of 
Family Physicians as the Family Physician of 
the Year in 2011. 

He eventually took on work as an adminis-
trator, first as Chief Medical Officer for Moun-
tain States Health Alliance’s Virginia facilities 
and then as Vice President of Medical Edu-
cation for its northeast and northwest markets. 
Among his objectives as an administrator, he 
recognized the need for more physicians to 
serve Southwest Virginia. To that end, he 
helped to start a family medicine residency. 
During his time at Johnston Memorial Hospital 
in Abingdon, he won the Servant’s Heart 
Award and furthered his education with a Mas-
ter’s in Business Administration from the Uni-
versity of Virginia’s Darden School of Busi-
ness. 

After serving as Deputy Commissioner of 
the Virginia Health Department, he was ap-
pointed Commissioner of the Department of 
Behavioral Health and Developmental Serv-
ices in 2018. As Commissioner, Dr. Melton 
was able to apply his considerable talent and 
deep empathy to addressing the mental and 
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